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  	To everyone asking  
to “Incontro fra i Popoli”
an experience in    
cultural exchange abroad.

	Dear student, 
we are very happy to welcome your interest in doing an internship with “Incontro fra i Popoli”  in cultural exchange abroad. 
	Here are some conditions and practices we put together to match your expectations. 
CONDITIONS :
1. Incontro fra i Popoli has not an office in  others countries , neither  volunteers abroad to realize its projects. Incontro fra I Popoli simply supports the remote social work of its partners around the world through friendship, advices, funding and, occasionally, sending local or international technicians in partners countries.
2. In a foreign country you will be therefore welcomed and supported by local people, by an association or our local NGO partners.   You don’t have to worry, because, before being accepted as a partner, we have known very well the local organization, we have built a strong relationship based on friendship and collaboration, and we have co-developed various activities and projects. We have guaranteed that it is able to give you warm hospitality, both  logistically (accommodations, food) and in the content (personal growth in term of experience, motivation and cognitive knowledge). You should consider our partner as a branch of Incontro fra i Popoli.
3. Once you become “a guest” of our partner, don’t forget:
a) Humility:  you don’t teach them but they teach you instead,  since they were there before you and will be there after you. There will be many things you will have difficulties to understand!
b) Availability:  they will give you a comfortable hospitality, and will provide you with materials and opportunities for human, cultural and professional development. They will make available to you people and know-how. In exchange, please offer them any type of service you may be able to provide, also the humblest (e.g. clean the chairs etc…), and be ready to accept that sometimes they do not have time for you or they need to change your plans. 
c) Aspecificity (advice for university students): even if you may be interested only in specific areas related to your dissertation, be open to discover also other sectors of intervention of your host NGO, and other local NGOs  and actors. Especially try not to miss any human opportunity to live and exchange with your colleagues and with people. Expand your horizons as most you can.  Build friendships and continue to share also once back in your home country.
4. We can send you in Romania, Democratic Republic of Congo, Cameroon, Tchad, Nepal, Sri Lanka. You need do speak at least a little bit of English or French.
5. If you still need to choose the topic of your dissertation, you may want to visit our website www.incontrofraipopoli.it . You will find a list of “Dissertations in search of authors”. If you don’t find anything  you like, we will discuss others topics together when we will meet.
PRACTICES: 
1. After  you have read this letter, if you are still committed in asking to Incontro fra i Popoli a cultural exchange (internship),  please send us by e-mail your written request (directly in the email and not in an attached document) following this format:
· Name, surname, year of birth, languages you know,  mobile phone number, nationality, residential address, home address (if it is different from the residential), higher qualification, course or master  you are attending, name of the university you are enrolled in, length of the internship you request.
· Your presentation (max 10 lines).
· Description of what you would like to do and your expectations (max 10 lines).
2. Once received your email, Leopoldo Rebellato, responsible of sector “cultural exchanges,  will call you to arrange a meeting with him at our office in Cittadella.
3. During the meeting with Leopoldo you will be able to understand if your request have been accepted and you will discuss with him the starting date. 
4. You will be required  to work with us in Cittadella for about ten days. It is very important to know each other. We are not a company, but a group of people working together in association. You will have the opportunity - perhaps only for a short period - to be part of our family. Knowing you, we are able to ensure our partner that we are sending a good person. If you come from far away you can stay in our guest house (we ask for a minimum contribution of € 5 per night).  
5. The day you will arrive, we will ask you to become a volunteer (not a member) of Incontro fra i Popoli. This allows you to be covered by the insurance, during the short stay in Italy and also during your stay abroad. In order to cover insurance expenses you need to contribute with € 25.
6. Your first task will be to write your presentation in French or English (point 1) for the partner that will host you, which will need to agree with your travel.  Add also two photos of you: one close-up and another of you standing.  
7. We will put you directly in contact with the partner, so that you can plan together your stay. You will need to send us a copy of every communication with the partner.
8. Your ticket, visa and vaccinations will be your responsibility. If you are student, you will need also to provide us with all documentation your university requires for your internship. We will sign it and send it back to you. 
9. Finally you will leave for your internship!
10. We invite you to a moral duty: keep in touch with us while you are abroad with the partner. Maybe you will need us. Especially, you may be useful to us in helping understand many things about our partner, the country, and our presence there. Your youth, perceptions and thoughts will be very important to improve our service to the poorest.
11. During your stay, or at the end, we would like to receive from you few lines about your experience which we will publish in our newspaper, Facebook or website.
12. If you are an intern and your dissertation focuses on issues relating to “Incontro fra i Popoli” , at the end of your internship we will be glad to have a copy of that.
13. After the experience come and visit us for a final exchange, and maybe keep in touch with us also in the future (you may want to become a member of the association). 
[bookmark: _GoBack]If you want any other information , don’t hesitate to call to: +39 049 597 53 38.
We look forward to hearing from you soon,  
                                                                                                             			Michele Guidolin 
										        Director
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